LINDSAY-STRATHMORE PUBLIC

CEMETERY DISTRICT
639 S. FOOTHILL- LINDSAY, CA 93247
PHONEI/FAX: (559) 562-3349

JANUARY 2025 BOARD MEETING

The meeting was called to order on January 15, 2025 at 4:31 p.m. in the Lindsay-
Strathmore Cemetery District office by Director Eddie Smith. In addition to
Director Eddie Smith in attendance were Director Joshua Flowers, Director Terry
Tredway, and cemetery manager Rebecca Morales.

Director Eddie Smith made the motion that December 2024 minutes be approved.
Director Joshua Flowers seconded the motion, with all in favor, the minutes were
approved.

The current bills were reviewed and paid by the directors. Also examined were the
bills that required payment prior to the meeting. The total bills for December 2024
were: Salaries $22,776.34; Medical Insurance $1,539.40; Water/Grove Care
$8,641.95. Income for January was $67,980.23. The Tritten Account balance was
$6,187.83.

Accessible at the meeting for the Board members to review were the (3) county
balance sheets for the Pre-Need, Endowment and General Accounts.

There was no January Manager’s report.

Interments for January 2025 were: Lindsay (6) full burials and (5) cremation
burials.

NEW BUSINESS:

NEW CEMETERY EMPLOYEE:

Board members suggested that Rebecca, cemetery manager, speak to Mario
Gutierrez Olguin (temporary grounds keeper) and see what he is wanting to do,
stay here or look for another job opportunity. They also suggested that she speak
to Gabriel and Mario, and make a plan to have all day grounds keeper coverage.
Mario’s schedule will be 7:00 to 3:30 and Gabriel’s schedule will be 8:00 to 4:30,
and Jaime will start coming in a 7:00 instead of 6:00 (he has been staying until
2:00). David Ojeda works from 7:00 to 1:00/2:00.




OLD BUSINESS:

CASKET LOWERING DEVICE:

The board members approved buying a new lowering device. Director Terry
Tredway motioned that Director Smith speak to a couple companies we obtained
estimates from to see if they sell lowering devices for oversize caskets. Director
Flowers seconded the motion, with all in favor, we will wait to purchase a new
lowering device until after Director Smith speaks to the companies.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m. The next regular board meeting will be
held at 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, February 19, 2025.

R/e?tively bmitted,



